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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, January 08, 2007

QUESTION No. 6
QUESTION: Councillor M. Murphy

 To ask the Manager as mentioned at the Budget meeting on 7th of Dec 2006, could the manager compile a table of meetings held between representatives of business interests in the Tallaght Area during 05/06 in relation to the Town Centre Plan and officials in the Council, including date and time of meetings, who attended and a simple summary of what was discussed?

REPLY
This question relates to very specific information over a long period of time. 

During the course of a normal working year, representatives of the Planning Department hold meetings with a wide range of interests in relation to any given geographic area.  

In an area where a Local Area Plan is under preparation, such as Tallaght Town Centre during 2005/06, it would be normal practice for the Planning Department to advise those in attendance at meetings of the relevant stage of preparation of the Local Area Plan.  Specific stakeholder groups, such as business interests were also invited to consider the Plan at various pre-draft and draft stages of Plan preparation.

It is noted that the vast majority of meetings with business interests (which is presumed to include developers/landowners) in Tallaght during 2005/06, were to discuss an individual development proposal rather than the Town Centre Plan. These meetings would have taken place regardless of whether the Plan was being prepared or not.  Other such meetings have taken place or have been requested since the Plan was adopted.

Furthermore, given both the number of meetings and planning staff involved, not all meetings in relation to Tallaght Town Centre and/or the Tallaght Town Centre Local Area Plan would have been attended by all the same personnel within the Planning Department.  

It requires time to comprehensively check the diaries, notes and minutes of the relevant personnel and identify the relevant meetings.  This information will be available as requested by the February 2007 County Council Meeting.

